Mississippi Junior/Community College Band Directors Association

Meeting Minutes

Friday September 9, 2011

Hinds Community College

• The Meeting was called to order by President Jeffrey Brown

Old Business

None

New Business

- There was extensive discussion regarding clinic location. USM and UM were both offered as suggestions for clinic locations. UM was suggested as a possible way to help generate more interest from North Mississippi institutions. A motion to remain at USM was seconded and passed. (Rawls/Stringer)
- Clinic Dates were discussed at length. The two dates for consideration were Feb. 9-11 and Feb. 16-18. A **motion** to have the clinic the weekend of **Feb. 9-11** was seconded and passed and passed.
- Tryout location will be at Jones January 13th at 1pm. (tryout set C)
- Jeff Brown will upload the music to the website ASAP
- Discussion of Hotel Accommodations concluded with Mike Bass volunteering to call and block rooms at the Baymont Inn. (they will accept PO's)
- Discussion of Percussion Auditions as to which set of rudiments would be used. A *motion* by
 Archie Rawls to destroy the rudiment lists in a fiery hail of gunfire did not receive a second. For
 some reason.
- A **motion** to only recognize participating schools in the program for clinic was seconded and passed.
- Presidents of all Institutions will still be listed.
- Shayne Sprayberry will once again be producing certificates for clinic participants.

Tom Fraschillo
Ken Lewis
Gary Cook
Dave Young
Ricky Bishop
David Dueitt (first choice in event of not having a "name" conductor
David Wilson

• Clinician name suggestions were then suggested:

- No motion on clinician was made or seconded. President Brown will call and check on availability
- Discussion of next year's clinician ensued and was concluded with President Elect Mike Bass volunteering to secure Robert W. Smith for next year's clinic.
- Kyle Hill presented that the State Board has changed its name to the Mississippi Board of Community Colleges. There was discussion about whether the organization should consider changing its name as well. No motion was made. (tabled)

The Association wishes Tom Carson well and prayers for a speedy recovery. We wish you and your family strength to weather the storm and look forward to having you in our midst once again. Godspeed.

Respectfully submitted,

Dell Trotter

Secretary